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Newsletter

FROM THE PRINCIPAL
Dear Parents and Friends,

As we commence our year we have already worked with our                                                         
children on a sacred prayer, ?The Glory Be,? a prayer that speaks                                            of 
the Father, Son and The Holy Spirit. This concept requires great                                                             
reflection and life long formation.

The following might help us all in not just knowing but also                                                     
reflecting.

How do you go when discussing ?The Holy Trinity?? Richard Rohr believes, ?God is a flow, a 
perfect communion between three ? a circle dance of Love.?

Our Bishop Vincent has invited us to be Prophets in bringing our church out of exile.To 
support our own journey we need to give ourselves time for Stillness, Silence, and Solitude. 
Bishop Vincent has gone further in calling us to be prophets that re-imagine and re-engage 
with our faith.

Rohr believes that we must begin with the Tr in it y if we are to rebuild Christianity from the 
bottom up. In his latest writing Rohr believes that the Trinity is absolutely foundational to 
Christianity because it ?reveals the heart and actions of God.?

Here?s the maths behind Rohr?s Trinitarian message : while one is lonely, and two 
oppositional, the number three represents a moving, dynamic and endless flow. ?In the 
beginning was the relationship?,he affirms and therein lies our salvation. This new approach 
calls for re-engaging with our definitions.

?The Father is Being itself ( think of the words flowing, formless and mystery), and the Christ is a 
living manifestation of that Being. Jesus will be seen as the God who walks with us. As for the Holy 
Spirit or Implanted Hope, the Spirit is the eternal flow, breathing life making us whole.?

This dance is circular and we are continually invited ?on t o t he dance f loor ,?God is always 
inviting us to dance.

Please take time this and every week to find, Stillness, Silence and Solitude after all it is what 
prophets need.

Now to shift tack completely, have a look at this Framework. I?d like to discuss this with you 
in line with our work on roles and connecting second wave support with first wave action.

Issue 1    |   6th Febr uar y 2018

St Michael's Primary School, Blacktown South
Email: stmichaelsblktn@parra.catholic.edu.au

Website: www.stmichaelsblacktown.catholic.edu.au
facebook.com/StMichaelsBlacktownSouth



2

St Michael's Primary School
Blacktown South

So, there we are at 12 o?clock high. ?Gathering Relevant? information. The most relevant 
being all we already know about your children. What are their interests? What are their 
challenges? What are their emerging learning behaviours looking like?

As I see it my role includes:

·Providing time for you to connect with your child?s teaching team.

·Support your understanding of school direction in meeting student needs.

·Providing opportunity for you to Engage in learning more about our teaching and 
pedagogies.

Finally, sincere thanks for all your words of generosity and wishes of hope for my future.

"Love One Another"

John Laffan

PRINCIPAL

Kids Helpline 1800 551 800 Lifeline 13 11 14

SCHOOL FEES
Term  1 School Fees are due on 21st  March 2018.

If  you require assist ance or  any fur t her  inform at ion please do not  hesit at e t o cont act  Madlin 
Aboelsaad in t he of f ice.
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Dear Parents & Friends,

 Morning Arrival and Afternoon Dismissal

Welcome to back to a New Year. It has been 
so nice to see the children?s smiling faces 
and I can see they have all had a great start 
to 2018. Just a few reminders for morning 
and afternoon dismissal.

Our primary goal is to keep all 740 students 
in our care, safe. Many of our procedures in 
place are to ensure the safety and well be-
ing of all children in our school. In order for 
us to know how your child gets home and to 
ensure they are in the correct place here is a 
description of the ways to get home and 
where parents wait to collect children.

Morning: KISS AND DROP 

Due to there being so many children in the 
Infants and Primary

Quads during the morning, Kiss and Drop 
helps teachers on duty to not have play-
grounds overcrowded. Parents are invited to 
walk their children into the school grounds 
and (Infants especially) to drop their bag on 
their line. We then ask parents kiss and say 
good-bye to their children and leave the 
school grounds or move to the designated 
areas. For infants these areas are just out-
side the first gate and in primary area near 
the library (There is a line to assist where we 
drop) Parents are invited to stay for Assem-
blies on Monday mornings only.

Wednesday, 14th February Blacktown Zone Swimming Carnival - Mt Druitt Pool

Friday, 16th February Year 6 Team Building - Vision Valley

Wednesday, 21st February Kindergarten BBQ and Information Night - 5.00pm-7.00pm

Friday, 23rd February Beginning School Mass - 9.30am in the Church

Friday, 23rd February Diocesan Swimming Carnival

Friday, 23rd February Welcome to Nagle - Year 6 Girls

Wednesday, 28th February School Cross Country - Year 3-6

Wednesday, 7th March GRIP Leadership Day for our 2018 Student Leaders

St Michael's Primary School
Blacktown South

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL REPORT 
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Aft ernoon Dism issal:
Dur ing af t ernoon dism issal, we ask  t hat  
no parent  ent er  t he school grounds unt i l  
al l  st udent s have been dism issed at  
3.00pm .

Reservoir  Road Parent       
Pick  Up
Parents wait outside the green gate near the 
Infants playground. Teacher will bring stu-
dents out to parents and give them a high 
five when they see parents. We ask that 
parents remain in this area until ALL STU-
DENTS have been dismissed at 3.00pm. 
Parents who are in the school grounds be-
fore 3.00pm will be asked to wait in a desig-
nated area. Students who have not been 
picked up by 3.00pm will be taken to wait-
ers, which is outside the Year 2 Learning 
Space, and are supervised until 3.30pm.

Orwell St reet  Parent  Pick  Up
Parents wait near the church. Students will 
be escorted up by a teacher. A teacher will 
remain with students until 3.15pm. Any 
child not picked up by then will be taken to 
Waiters.

 Orwell St reet  Car  Pick  Up -

This is where you remain in your car to pick 
up your child. Students will be escorted to 
the church shelter where teachers will call 
your children as the cars approach. This pick 
up can take longer at the beginning of the 
year so you may choose to pick your chil-
dren up at Orwell Street Parent Pick Up .

Notes will be sent home this week where 
you can nominate how your child gets home 
each day. We ask you fill a separate note for 
each child as teachers keep these notes in 
their spaces so they are able to check the 
way each child goes home throughout the 
year. If changes need to be made please 
contact your child?s teacher to notify them 
ofthe changes, when they occur.

We ask you assist us in remaining in the pick 
up areas to ensure the safety of all of our 
students and to ensure we get al 740 chil-
dren home in an organised and calm way.

Thank you for your support in ensuring the 
safe arrival and dismissal of our children.

Kind regards,

Deborah Cox

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL
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SMS DAILY ABSENCES

St Michael's Primary School
Blacktown South

We  now  use the Daily Absence SMS system. If your child is absent from school you will 
receive an SMS message in the morning. We ask that you reply to this SMS promptly stating 
very briefly why your child is absent from school eg. Mary is sick with the flu etc.? please 

also do not  use any symbols (ie. smiley faces, $ % & ()in your text reply as it creates an 

error. The majority of SMS messages are sent to one of the parents only. Once you have 
replied to an SMS you do not need to send a note as this reply is uploaded into your child?s 
attendance record. PLEASE DO NOT USE THIS SMS NUMBER to send random messages to 
the school as this number is for daily absences only.

PLEASE NOTE:  If  you are aware t hat  your  child is going t o be absent  for  any lengt h of  
t im e, could you please wr it e a not e t o t he t eacher  explain ing absence.  For  leave over  
5 or  10 days dur ing t he school t erm  you w il l  need t o com plet e an ?Applicat ion for  
Ext ended Leave (L) - Travel?.

Next Wednesday is Ash Wednesday. Ash Wednesday begins the liturgical season of Lent. 
There?s no better time than Lent for expressing our solidarity with our neighbours. 
Throughout Lent, we commit to strengthen our faith through prayer, reflection, fasting and 
almsgiving.

We will celebrate Ash Wednesday with a whole school prayer at 9.30am in the Primary 
Quad. All welcome.

Project Compassion empowers us to put our faith into action this Lenten season, and act 
with compassion and solidarity with our neighbours so that, wherever we live, whatever our 
circumstances, whatever our level of wealth or poverty, we can share the same chance of a 
better future for our families and communities.

Each family will receive a Project Compassion box next Wednesday. Students will be asked 
to return the boxes later in the term.

Xt 3 Lent  Calendar

The calendar is a Catholic resource to be used for your own individual

Lenten journey. Each day you will be provided with a Lent or Easter themed multimedia 
feature including reflective podcasts, animated videos and more.

Go to www.xt3.com/lent

Anne Easton

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION COORDINATOR

RELIGIOUS  EDUCATION  NEWS

http://www.xt3.com/lent
http://www.xt3.com/lent
http://www.xt3.com/lent
http://www.xt3.com/lent
http://www.xt3.com/lent
http://www.xt3.com/lent
http://www.xt3.com/lent
http://www.xt3.com/lent
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SPORTS NEWS
Welcome back to 2018, the PE team hope you all had a                                                          
wonderful break over Christmas and created many                                                    
wonderful memories over the holidays. We are enjoying                                                      
catching up with your children and look forward to hearing                                                          
them share their holiday stories with us.

We are still in the ?hot? season so please ensure your child/                                              
children?s hat islabelled and they have a drink bottle filled                                                           
with water on their sport days. We always keep an eye on                                                             
the weather and outside temperatures during Term one. Sensible decisions are made 
as to whether we take the children outside or remain indoors for PE lessons.

Mrs Budd at St Michael?s is the first point of contact for any representative sport 
inquiries. Margaret Thornton who is the Parramatta Diocesan Sports Teaching Educator 
has kindly asked that all inquiries from any St Michael?s parents/carers should come 
through Mrs Budd. Mrs Budd will then follow the necessary procedures to handle any 
inquiries.

Zone Sw im m ing ? Wednesday 14t h February 2018

Next Wednesday St Michael?s will be sending 17 swimmers off to the zone carnival. We 
wish the following children a big St Michael?s ?GOOD LUCK? ?

Sebastian Fenech Rafael Vidovic Isabelle Grills

Libby Gardoll August Cryeszko Xavier Fenech

Maisy Cryeszko Jacinta Estrada Peyton Regner

Chloe D?Sa Jared Ragasajo Francesco Tabone

Taylor Norman Brooke Dudgeon Isabelle Fitzroy

Isabella Pezzano Maddison Cash

2018 St  Michael?s Cross Count ry 

On Wednesday 28thFebruary the annual St Michael?s                                                        
Cross Country will take place on the school grounds                                                                      
for all students in years 3 to 6. This is a compulsory                                                                  
school day for all children and further information                                                                         
will be provided in the next newsletter. We will be                                                                      
requiring many parent helpers at the event, which                                                                      
runs from 9.15am to 11am. If you are interested in                                                                         
assisting on the day please ensure your child protection is up to date.
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Connect ing and Building Relat ionships

We are enjoying spending time with the K-2 children over the next couple of weeks 
connecting with the children and unpacking what a good sport looks and sounds like. 
We will also be introducing and further developing some of the Fundamental Movement 
Skills across these grades. Our primary students have been asked to share with us this 
week some of their strengths and to identify areas they would like to further develop 
and explore in their physical education lessons. We look forward to a fun-filled term of 
discovery and learning.

Yours in Sport

Mrs Cristy Budd/ Mr Joe Ng

PE Teachers

FROM THE LIBRARY
Welcome back to another exciting and undoubtedly busy year.

Library Bor row ing - Classes have chosen borrowing times and these will be the days 
your child will come to the Library to return and borrow books

Monday : KS, 1S

Tuesday : KC, KM, 2A, 2C, 2E, 2H, 5E

Wednesday : KO,1E, 1H, 4S, 6B, 6P, 6R, 6W

Thursday : 1B, 3B, 3E, 3O, 3X, 4B, 5J, 5M

Friday : 4C, 5D

Parents, could you please help your children 

remember to return their books on these days.

All students need a CLOTH Library bag to carry their books.

Book Club - Brochures for Book Club go out once each term. Books for all ages are 
available to purchase at reasonable prices, but there is no obligation.

If you do find books you would like to buy, you can do so online by going to the web 
address on the back page, or by sending orders to the school.

If you order through the school, please make sure you ret urn t he order  form  m arked 
w it h t he child?s nam e and class, in a sealed envelope.

Issue 1 brochures will go home this week. The closing dat e for  orders w il l  be Tuesday 
20t h February. Any late orders will be returned.

Mrs Judy Buhagiar

TEACHER/LIBRARIAN
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